
 

 

 

 

Treasury Division 

LIFE CERTIFICATES 

This Notice only applies to Government Pensioners who: 

1. Have not submitted their Birth Certificate Pin Number; 
2. Are non-nationals; or 
3. Are residing abroad. 

 

The Treasury Division wishes to advise that due to technical difficulties, the 

Pensions Management Branch has experienced a delay in delivering Life 

Certificates to you, our valued customers. As such, the Division has 

undertaken the following steps to ensure this anomaly is mitigated:  

i. Extension of the deadline for the submission of Life Certificates to 

November 30, 2022; 

ii. Provision of a drop box at the Ground Floor, Treasury Division, 

Independence Square, Port of Spain for collection of completed Life 

Certificates; 

iii. To avoid spending time in line, you are encouraged to have your Life 

Certificates attested before coming to the Treasury Division and utilize the 

drop box provided to make your submission and; 

iv. Where possible, pensioners can scan and email completed Life Certificates 

to: PensionsLifeCertificate@gov.tt 

Please be reminded that the attestation of Life Certificates at the District Revenue Offices 

will no longer be facilitated for this Cycle. 

We apologise for any inconveniences caused and thank you for your understanding. 

 

 

CATHERINE LABAN 

Comptroller of Accounts 

11th October, 2022 

NOTICE TO GOVERNMENT PENSIONERS 


